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Thank you, Mr. President.

We welcome the distinguished delegation of Pakistan and thank them for their national report and presentation.

Italy congratulates Pakistan for its election at the Human Rights Council and welcomes, since the second cycle of the UPR, the launch of a National Action Plan on human rights and the promotion of interfaith dialogue.
Italy recommends Pakistan to:
· consider to reestablish a moratorium on executions with a view to abolishing the death penalty;

· guarantee freedom of religion or belief by considering to de-criminalize blasphemy and adopt measures to protect the rights of persons belonging to religious minorities;

· strengthen efforts to prevent and combat all forms of discrimination and violence against women and children by means of reinforcing the relevant legal framework, running awareness campaigns and ensuring that perpetrators are brought to justice and victims receive appropriate help. 

Italy wishes Pakistan a successful UPR.
Thank you.

